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The Health Homes Program in San Diego (Group 3) became effective July 1, 2019.  Due to the amount 
of deliverables each of our 7 Healthy San Diego Plans had to complete prior to the July 1, 2019 
implementation date, the monthly Healthy San Diego Health Homes Work Group was suspended 
beginning with the May 24th, 2019 meeting.  The next Healthy San Diego Health Homes Work Group 
will be September 27th, 2019.  A meeting notice is forthcoming.  The following are highlights of key 
activities we worked on collaboratively. 
 
 Our 7 Healthy San Diego Managed Care Plans completed their DHCS Health Homes Programs 

deliverables due March 1 and July 1 2019.   
 
 Prior to the July 1, 2019 implementation date, the Plans were required to provide trainings to our 

contracted Community Based – Care Management Entities (CB-CME).  The Health Homes Work 
Group Leadership Team which consists of our 7 Healthy San Diego Health Plans facilitated two 
Webinar Trainings for our contracted and soon to be contracted CB-CME’s.  Additional trainings 
were provided by each health plan independently.     
  

 The Corporation for Supportive Housing (CSH) developed Health Homes provider and 
Community Based Organization trainings.  The first training was held on June 6th in the South 
Bay, the second training was held June 19th in Central San Diego and the final training is 
scheduled for July 17th from 10:00 to 12:00 at Live Well Escondido.   To RSVP or for more 
information, contact Tom Stubberud at CSH Tom.Stubberud@csh.org 

 
 
 On May 13, 2019 we held our Health San Diego Health Homes Kick Off Event at the County 

Operations Center in Kearney Mesa.  Attendance was 137.  Speakers were Brian Hansen from the 
DHCS, Susan Bower from HHSA Integrated Services, Ryan McDonald from Harbage Consulting 
and Greg Knoll from the Consumer Center for Health Education & Advocacy.  Comments 
following the 2 ½ hour event were very positive as our speakers did an outstanding job.  This 
event was in partnership with the Healthy San Diego Health Education & Cultural and Linguistics 
Work Group.  

 
 The next DHCS deliverable due is the Mental Health MOU Addendum.  This is due August 1, 

2019.  Under the Healthy San Diego Behavioral Health Subcommittee, the County Mental Health 
Plan (MHP) and our Medi-Cal Managed Care Plans have had an existing MOU to facilitate care 
coordination since July 1, 1998.  We have amended this MOU several times including the 
following: 
o Coordinated Care Initiative (CCI) 
o Health Plan coverage for Mild to Moderate mental health conditions 
o Drug Medi-Cal Organized Delivery System 
The MOU Addendum to include the Health Homes Program will add a paragraph that speaks to 
coordinating care for members with mental health conditions.  The Mental Health Addendum will 
be submitted collaboratively to DHCS by Friday, July 19, 2019.   
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